Recent CETV Guidance – Two Questions and Answers

Q1.  We have been advised to continue using age 60 factor with and adjustment factor between 60-65. Is the relevant adjustment factor the one used in old guidance?

A1. Yes, the adjustment factors are unchanged – ie those circulated in late 2006. But the intermediate factors for those aged 60-64 are still awaited. These are being worked on and we expect to issue them soon.

Q2.  We have also been asked to specify which gilt yield authorities should be using. In the past, 5 year gilt yields were used, but it appears PCSPS (and others?) are using 15 year gilt yield factors. Which is correct?

A2.  There are some technical changes around the yield. Previously, the value used was the yield on index-linked gilts of over 5 years duration using a 0% inflation assumption (but subject to a 2% underpin).

This has now changed to the average of the yields on the index-linked gilts series of over 15 years duration assuming 0% and 5% inflation;  the average is rounded down to two decimal places (with no 2% underpin).

The respective yields on 1 October 2008 (the first working day of the month) were 0.87% and 0.79% so the average, and therefore the yield to be used for club transfers with a guarantee date in October 2008,is 0.83%.  The yield is also available on the Civil Service Pensions Website. http://www.civilservice-pensions.gov.uk/
